L-CAP Minutes: June 16, 2021
Note taker: John Laskowski
Present:  John Laskowski (Co-Chair), Jake MacGregor (Co-Chair), Jake Metz (ex officio, District 9 CAP Representative), Will Schlaack (ex officio, District 9 CAP Representative), Jen-chien Yu, Heather Murphy, George Gottschalk, Susan Braxton, Leon Wilson.  
Previous Minutes
· April minutes approved. 
· May minutes will be approved via email once they are ready. 
The Memo 
· There was some confusion about the versioning of the memo. Jake was able to unearth critical versions from his email and add them to Box for reference purposes. 
· The Dean has accepted the action items memo and will proceed to work with HR to implement these requested policy changes. 
Miscellaneous
· Heather sent Brian Brauer a thank you card and some Library swag for participating in the AP Forum. 
CAP Update
· The meeting lasted almost exactly an hour. 
· The Provost spoke, thanking everyone for their work during the past extremely challenging year. 
· Officer elections were held
· Rick Gegg from IT Services was elected the new chair. 
· John Mahlmeister from Engineering Career Services was elected vice chair. 
· Jake Metz was elected Assistance Grievance Office.
· Money is still available in the AP Professional Development Fund, but only until the end of June when the current fiscal year ends. Heather asked if a request only had to be approved before the end of the fiscal year or did the request need to be approved and the money spent before the end of the fiscal year?
· Representatives from University Marketing and Branding will speak at July’s meeting. 
Preparation for the Dean’s quarterly meeting with L-CAP
· The following questions were drafted and submitted to Dean Wilkin prior to the June 17, 2021 meeting.
1.       Can you give us an update on the timeline for the UGL/Main integration or any decisions that have been finalized about assigned spaces?
2.       What changes do you foresee needing to implement due to the change of opening services to users sooner than originally planned? What impact has this had on the Library’s post-COVID strategies?
3.       What is your take on the Big 10 Academic Alliance’s “Big Collection?” What do you foresee being our role in this?
4.       Campus has announced a salary increase which we’ve previously discussed would need to be self-funded; how does that impact our current hiring plans or other budgetary issues?
5.       Three of the current seats on L-CAP are up for election in August. We would like to be able to include the CS-Ps in this election cycle (voting rights, eligible to run, updated name and charge). Would that be possible? If so, we’d like to begin sharing information with new constituents as soon as possible so they are aware of the changes and opportunities involved. Related: it’s been suggested that we take charge of administering our own elections like LCCS does, and alleviate the need for NEVP to worry about it. Do you have any concerns about this idea?
Vision Statement from the DEIA Task Force
· The DEIA Task Force requested L-CAP review the proposed Vision Statement and provide feedback. 
· There were a few recommendations of word changes to increase the universality of the language and emphasis the active responsibility inherent in the vision. 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Overall there was strong support for the message and how well the draft was craft. 


